Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Pinellas County Transportation Planning
The Pinellas County Department of Public Works announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, June 12, 2008, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Osceola High School Cafeteria, 9751 98th Street North, Largo, FL 33777

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Pinellas County Public Works Office invites you to attend and participate in public hearing proceedings for the Bryan Dairy Road Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study, project number 920588. This proposed project involves roadway widening, addition of bike lanes and sidewalk enhancements. This hearing is being held to allow interested persons the opportunity to provide comments concerning the recommended “Build” alternative for the project. The proposed improvements for Bryan Dairy Road include three 12-foot lanes, concrete median, 4-foot bike lanes and sidewalks in each direction. The public hearing is being conducted pursuant to Chapter 339 Florida Statutes, 23 CFR 771, 23 U.S.C. 128, Chapter 120 Florida Statutes and Title VI and Title VIII of the United States Civil Rights Acts of 1964 and 1968. In compliance with National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) the project documents will be available at the Seminole Community Library, 9200 113th Street North, Seminole, Florida 33722 from May 26, 2008 to June 23, 2008. Individuals requiring special considerations under the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 should call (727)464-4062 (Voice/TDD) or contact Robert C. Meador, Transportation Planning Division Manager, (727)464-3760, at least 7 days prior to the hearing.

Written comments not received at the hearing conclusion may be submitted to Pinellas County Public Works via mail, but must be postmarked by Monday, June 23, 2008, to become part of the official public hearing record. Written comments should be addressed to: Robert C. Meador, Transportation Planning Division Manager, Pinellas County Public Works; 440 Court Street; Clearwater, Florida 33756.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Robert C. Meador at (727)464-3760 or rmeador@pinellascounty.org. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, you may contact: Robert C. Meador, Transportation Planning Division Manager at (727)464-3760 or rmeador@pinellascounty.org.
